Excerpt from Draft minutes of August 15, 2018 meeting:

<u>Energy Audit Follow-up</u>: Chris reviewed what Chief Hanley had said about the police station (in July minutes). She met with Dustin Hunt (rec. dept. director) and Zoe Kaslow (teen center director) to discuss their energy audit. They liked the idea of installing a smart thermostat. They said they have money budgeted for new windows in 2022. Their priorities would be 1) thermostat, 2) windows, 3) attic sealing & insulation. There are also miscellaneous air sealing projects such as calking cracks and insulating electrical outlets.

The estimate from Zero by Degrees for the police station multi-use 105 infill (converting the lower part of the conference room windows to walls) was \$7,200; however, a couple of years ago Breadloaf estimated it at \$25,000; therefore without another quote it is hard to know how much that would really cost. Zero by Degrees' estimate for wall-to-roof air sealing was \$6,000. Howard moved and Chris seconded a motion to recommend allocating \$9,000 to the police department for either wall-to-roof air sealing and/or multi-use 105 infill, and up to \$1,000 to the Rec Dept. for a smart thermostat and miscellaneous air sealing projects. Motion passed. The recommendation will be passed on to the select board.